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To begin, I will read the words of a woman who was in state care 

when she was a child: 

 

“They put me in care when I was 14. In care, I was abused 

by many other young people who were there. When you are 

in a care home, you are stigmatised; you get victimised; you 

don’t have control of anything.” 

 

Another mother spoke about her children’s experience: 

 

“Weeks after our daughters were removed, we were finally 

allowed one phone call. My youngest was crying, 'I love you 

and I want to come home'; but we still weren't even allowed 

to see them. When we were finally allowed contact visits, 

we found out from our oldest daughter that she was up for 

an award at school. She was very upset when she realised 

that no one had told us anything about it.” 

 

In Britain today, more children are being put in care than at any 

time since the 1980s.  

Children and families in poverty are much more likely to be put in 

care than those not living in poverty.  

There is also a link between the number of children entering the 

care system and the rising rate of forced closed adoptions. 

Families that ATD Fourth World supports feel that most of these 



interventions and removals are hostile and unfair.  

 

Going through social service interventions damages well-being 

and causes lasting emotional and psychological harm.  

Not enough research has been done on the link between poverty 

and state intervention in family life.  

It is urgent to listen to the voices of children and parents in 

poverty.  

They are the ones who are most affected by the care crisis in the 

UK.  

How can we increase scrutiny and debate about the ways that 

state interventions and forced closed adoptions affect the human 

rights of Britain's poorest children and families? 

Even families who have had soul-destroying experiences with 

social workers have usually met at least one who treated them 

with respect and made them feel valued.  

How can the framework be changed so that parents and social 

workers can collaborate together in the best interests of each 

child?  

 


